Church Eaton Primary School



DIARY DATES THE WEEK AHEAD

Monday 28th March

Library Visit 11.45 20 Is Plenty—St. Edithas Church 3.30

Tuesday 29th March

Wednesday 30th March

Gardening Club 3.30-4.30

Thursday 31st March

SATs Booster Yr6 3.30-4.30

Friday 1st April

Crazy Hair Day Celebration Assembly Multi Sports Club 3.30Friday 25th March 2022

Headteacher Awards:

Class 1: Freddie and George for wonderful reading and writing in class this week.

Class 2: Harry for being focused and Olivia for kindness.

Class 3: Freddie astounds us with his love of reading particularly and continues to produce some incredible writing linking his learning through the subjects. Stanley: always ensures that his work is of an excellent standard, and strives to improve and make it the best it can be. He is a model pupil that is extremely kind and caring to everyone around him.



Class 4: Ehren for brilliant writing. Maya for kindness and politeness.

Dr Walker Reading Award for this week is: Carys

Politeness Cup for this week is: Katie

School News:

Cricket Pitch - We have received a message from Church Eaton Cricket Club as they have noticed that there has been a surge of children playing football and games on the cricket club ground. They like to encourage sport and community activities but are concerned that children are getting very close to the playing pitches (square) which they have just spent thousands on to improve. If children are playing on the grass please play on the grassed area towards the tennis courts which is a vaster space away from the pitches.

Crazy Hair Day - Pupils are encouraged to come to school with 'Crazy Hair' next Friday. Please bring a chocolate egg to donate for the Easter egg hunt and Easter bingo night. Please see poster attached.

Voluntary Contributions - We recently had a very interesting author virtual visit in school and asked for a contribution of £2 towards the cost of this. If you haven't done say already please log into ParentPay and pay for this event. There are also some payments and consents outstanding for the Class 3 Roman Day which is due to take place on Tuesday 26th April. Please give consent and make the payment on ParentPay.

100 Club - The latest winners were K. Payne (£30) & K. Wallace (£10). It only costs £2 a month to join. Please contact the school office or any members of FACES for more information.

Driving - Do not block or turn around in our neighbours driveways! Use the Village Institute car park when dropping off and picking up please.

Mothering Sunday Service - There will be a service at St. Editha's Church on Sunday at 10.30am to celebrate Mother's Day. All Welcome.

Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday

Class 1 & 2 - 8.50 am (prompt) until 3:10 pm

Class 3 & 4 - 8:40 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm

Attendance for last week: Class 1 - 97.3%

Class 4 - 72.6%

Class 2 - 97.1%

Whole School - 90.0%



Church Eaton Primary School High Street Church Eaton

Stafford **ST20 0AG**

Class 3 — 95.9%

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



Class 1 News

The children in Class 1 continue to amaze me with their inventive ways of creating models, nests and obstacle courses this last week. The children were excited with the dino eggs that Professor Sprout sent us. We had to work out what dinagram they seems from They.

work out what dinosaur they came from! They were either a raptor or a T-rex!

We have written letters to the T-Rex asking questions of what they want to find out. Next week we are starting a non-fiction focus to find out the answers to our questions.



We will be looking at numbers within 10 and developing and deepening our understanding of how those numbers are made up. I am awed by how quick the children subitise and describe what they see and how they see it!

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.

Class 2 news

The children have worked so hard this week! They have amazed me with their creative and innovative ideas.

We began the week focusing on instructional writing. The children invented a machine to help keep Cotton Wool Colin safe and wrote instructions on how they could use their machine.

In maths, we have been focusing on measure. Year 1 used rulers for the first time to measure in cm. Whilst Year 2, have been comparing measure in cm and m.

Next week, we will be beginning our new book How To Hide A Lion by Helen Stephens which will be focusing on writing a recount.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.







Class 3 News

This week Miss Fowell has been very impressed with the work class 3 has produced. We have now completed our amazing newspaper reports, reporting on the events of the deadly Vesuvius eruption. This week we have also used our learnt knowledge from history and geography to produce an action plan for the people to use so they can safely escape the Vesuvius eruption.

Miss Fowell has been particularly impressed with class 3's developing knowledge and understanding of fractions. This week we have been subtracting fractions from whole numbers and like fractions. We are becoming great mathematicians!

Our learning in geography has moved onto looking at earthquakes the children have compiled a geologists report of the short and long term effects of an Earthquake and the impact living near the plate boundaries can have.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact Miss Bryant via Dojo or email.



Class 4 News

Another wonderful week has been had by all in Class 4.

In English, we started writing our interesting biographies, based on the novel *The Explorer*. The children all worked very hard and the results are amazing!

In maths, we finished our topic of measure and we are moving on to algebra next week. Year 6 have been continuing on their SATs practice and they are all making amazing progress.

Well done Class 4 for your continued hard work and perseverance, you should all be very proud of yourselves.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.







